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Fellow Chatham Area Shaggers, 

All I can say is WOW! If you were one of 

the few that did not make our February 

party you missed a great one. On a cold, 

rainy dreary Super Bowl Sunday we had, 

give, or take 1 or 2 about 60 people at 

our party. Captain John even called me 

and questioned the fact of having our 

social due to the football game. You folks 

came thru for me, and I thank everyone 

who came out and supported us. We had 

folks from 5 other shag clubs along with 

Chatham and everyone came to dance to 

one of our favorite DJ’s. Chigger played 

some great music and kept the crowd on 

the dance floor. 

There are a lot of events coming up in 

the next few months that will also re-

quire our support so you will probably 

see some of the same events talked 

about in my letters. SOS will be coming 

up in mid-April so if you haven’t made 

plans, yet you need to get started. SOS 

needs our support and card sales have 

been down the last couple of years due 

to the Covid pandemic. I have SOS cards 

and will have them at our socials if you 

need to get them and remember you 

save $5 dollars on each card if you buy 

them from the club rather than buying 

them at the beach. It is a great 10 days at 

the beach with dancing at all the clubs 

every day if you can hang! 

Our next social is on Sunday March 12th 

starting at 5 o’clock at Captain Johns 

Dockside Seafood. Our DJ for the party 

will be Steve Carter. This will be Steve’s 

first time playing for us and he is looking 

forward to playing for the Chatham folks, 

so we need a big crowd to keep the 

dance floor full. Hope to see everyone 

there! 

I am going to jump a couple of months 

and start talking about our May party. 

This party is what we call our Birthday 

Bash. For the newcomers to the club this 

will be our 26th year as a member of the 

association. For those that don’t know 

this is our only Saturday night party that 

we have during the year. For the last sev-

eral years we always have Butch David-

son from Columbia, South Carolina play 

for us and he will be here this year as 

well. I have got him on my list as my fa-

vorite DJ because of the great dance mu-

sic he plays, and I have had a lot of our 

members say the same. For those that 

don’t know this is also our club funds 

raiser party. We always do a silent auc-

tion at this party so we will be needing 

your support with items to auction off. 

We will be putting more information in 

the coming newsletters and at the socials 

about this event. This year we will also 

be doing a reverse raffle. The old timers 

in the club should remember the ones 

we use to do back when we were meet-

ing at the Scoreboard. The plan is to sell 

100 tickets at $20 dollars per ticket and 

the last ticket drawn will win $300.00 

dollars. The proceeds from the raffle will 
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go towards a local charity in the 

county. We will have more informa-

tion about this also and plan on hav-

ing the tickets ready by our March 

social. As I said this party will be a 

special one for the club so everyone 

put Saturday May 13th on your calen-

dars and spread the word to all the 

other clubs and socials that we at-

tend. 

I look forward to seeing all of you at 

our parties and please support our 

sister shag clubs as they support us 

because it takes all of us. 

Always remember to ask someone 

you don’t know to dance. 

Jay 





Please visit the CASA website at 

www.chathamareashagassociation.weebly.com 

Martha Mobley - administrator 

336-263-0829 / myelbom@att.net 

2021/2023 Officers 

President 

Jay Strickland 

Vice President 

Larry Howle 

Secretary 

Nancy Vickers 

Treasurer 

Patsy Glover 

Sergeant At Arms 

Steve Rogers 

Board Members 

Cynthia Strickland 

Ann Plummer 

Please support your Club 

and your Officers! 

CHATHAM AREA SHAG ASSOCIATION 
Welcomes all our MEMBERS & GUESTS 

                

Please support our 

advertisers 

Russell Page 



S.O.S Radio is now on 
TuneIn and you can 
stream it on Alexa or 
Google Home by say-
ing “Play Sound of 
the Strand on TuneIn 
radio” we are on 
Facebook and twitter 
@soundofstrand..... 

March 

Birthdays 

Tom Pritchett ..... 3/19 

March 

Anniversaries 

Robert & Cheryl 

Lee ....................... 3/2 

http://www.onthebeachwithcharliebrown.net/ 



For area parties – check out: 

www.shagdance.com 

www.shagtour.com 

www.keepshaggin.com 
 

N O T E S  F R O M  

T H E  E D I T O R  
Bringing your own beer, wine, or liquor is not permit-
ted.  Quality Inn & Suites’ ABC License can be re-
voked and the WSSC would have to relocate.  All 
members need to monitor the situation since WSSC 
has the most to lose!!! 

P L E A S E  R E M E M B E R  
Each of us needs to remember to tip or say 
“thank you” to those who serve us.    Let’s re-
member to show our appreciation for their ser-
vice.     Thank you 

 

We are a very friendly club – be 
sure to welcome our guests when 
you see a new face. 

I N T E R N E T  R A D I O  

Check out www.jukinoldies.com 
for some great music by some 
great DJs 

 

Don & Susan Evers 

Dance Lessons will be 

every Tuesday from now on 



Come help BigTime Shine celebrate their 20th Anniversary on March 25th at 
Captain John’s Dockside Seafood Restaurant from 7 pm til 10 pm 

Details:  SATURDAY, MARCH 4, 2023 AT 4 PM – 11:55 PM  

Posted by Bass Lake Shag Club 
GATHERING OF THE TRASH: TRIBUTE TO MIKE ROSEMAN & BETTY BROWN 

TRASH AWARD WILL BE PRESENTED MIKE ROSEMAN & DJ BETTY BROWN MEMORIAL 
Event by Deborah C. Gibson, Loafers Beach Club 

Duration:  7 hr 55 min 
Public:  Anyone on or off Facebook 

Save the date.... 

 
A time for all of us to come together, party and remember our beloved friends Mike Roseman and DJ Betty Brown.  Let’s 

make them so proud of us. Mike and Betty loved the music you will hear, loved our dance, loved to party, loved their 
friends. Join us for a heck of a good time. So..., "Whatcha doing?" 

 

50/50 Drawing 
6pm: 

BBQ SANDWICHES 
POTATO SALAD 

Cakes 
 

DJ’s: 

 Rodney Holmes 

 Gary Gibson 

 Dick Hamrick 

 Randy Strum 

 Jerry Burrage 

 Robbie Leggett 

 

$10 per person at the door: (Check, Cash) (no reserved seats) 
$10.50 per person (Credit, Debit) OR 

$25 a person Sponsorship (Cash, Check) (Reserved seat) 
25.75 (Credit, Debit, Venmo, PayPal) (Reserved seat) 

SPONSORS 

 Cheryl & Rodney Holmes 

 Deborah & Gary Gibson 

 Kim & Randy Strum (Sting) 

 Wendy & Dane Joyce 

 Barbara & Mike Anderson 







RE-UP _____    NEW  ______ 

$25 Per Person 

Cash or Check # __________ 

Make Check Payable to: CASA 

PO Box 1279, Pittsboro, NC  27312  



P. O. Box 1279 

Pittsboro, NC 27312 

March 2023March 2023March 2023   

The objective of the Chatham Area Shag Association is to bring people 

together with the mutual interest in shag dancing, socializing, developing 

friendships, and to preserve the shag dance and its music 

March SocialMarch SocialMarch Social   
March 12, 2023March 12, 2023March 12, 2023   

More Information Inside 

Chatham Area Shag Association 

Welcomes all new members; renewed 
members and guests. 

Be sure to welcome new folks and ask 
them to dance. 


